Saudi Building Authorities relaxes the building regulations opens the doors for taller buildings

The Saudi construction industry is witnessing a massive construction boom for the third year running with a remarkable rise in the construction projects across the region. The boom covers almost all sectors from infrastructure, Oil and gas, defense commerce, business, education, Hospitality and health care. Last year the Saudi Government has announced and launched a number of new economic, knowledge and industrial cities in various parts of the kingdom. The biggest one of these is the King Abdullah economic city in Rabegh, in the western region along the red sea with a projected infrastructure construction cost of 100 billion Sr ( 1.0US$= 3.75SR) over an area of 55million SQM. Similar developments are taking place in the Eastern region of the kingdom with a major expansion of the Jubail and Yanbu petrochemical cities with committed costs of over 26 Billion US$ 
According to reports from the MEED (Jan, 2007), the Saudi Construction Industry has seen an increase of 26% in spending compared with 2002. In April 15 2007, the Arriyadh Development Authority, (ADA) has announced the release of new sets of building regulation along the Riyadh main expressway (King Fahad Road and King Abdullah Road) and many other major streets that are over 40m wide. This was the second announcement that followed an earlier one early this year where the ADA declared that new buildings rules that allow higher densities and floor area coverage are at the final stages and will be announced by mid this year.

These rules allow for an increase in the densities and number of floors on lots that exceed 10,000sqm and overlook the main highway. The attached city map shows the areas under studies. The circles show the existing number of floor and the new allowed number. 
Currently only a handful of tall buildings dominate the skyline of Riyadh, the capital city. Similar number can be seen in major cities such as Jeddah and Dharan.
This decision was highly welcomed by the public and according to the head of building permits in the local municipalities, the number of permits for tall buildings exceeding 40 stories has reached 54 since March 2007. In February 08 this year Al Faysaliya Group, the owner of Al Faysaliya office tower 245M designed by Sir Norman Foster announced its intension for an expansion next to the tower. Two weeks later AlKayan and Zahrani announced the 58 twin towers in Jeddah. 

These new rules will open the door for international design and construction firms to re-enter the Saudi market and may be Saudi Arabia will soon have a major come back of many investments and opportunities in the real estate market

One question remains to be answered. Is the Saudi Construction Market ready for this major change and will the local and planned services and infrastructure handle this major increase. The near future will hopefully provide these answers 
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